
 

 
 

 

June 12, 2019 
Item No. 6 

Supporting Document No. 3
From: Caes, Craig 
To: Bushnell, Brandon@Waterboards 
Cc: Mitchell, Roger@Waterboards 
Subject: RE: Update on WDRs transferring to LAMP 
Date: Thursday, February 14, 2019 4:55:18 PM 
Attachments: Otay Lakes Park OWTS.pdf 

Hi Brandon, 

Thank you for providing the outline of facilities and their status.  I agree with your explanation on 
each. 

According to our records the two OWTS for the Lower Otay Lakes County Park were installed in May, 
2007 through the County’s permitting process.  Both systems were issued under permit code LSTP-
7794.  If the permit information is sufficient for your records, I would consider the facility to be 
regulated under the LAMP once the WDR is rescinded. 

I’ll reach out to you when we receive Barbara’s submittal on Mussey Grade Village to confirm the 
Board’s expected time line of completing intermediate repairs. 

Thank you, 

Craig Caes 
Supervising Environmental Health Specialist 
Land and Water Quality Division 
Department of Environmental Health 
P.O. Box 129261, San Diego, CA  92112-9261 
(858) 694-2551 

Help us make sure our customers have a positive experience. Please take 60 seconds to provide us with your 
feedback. 

From: Bushnell, Brandon@Waterboards [mailto:Brandon.Bushnell@Waterboards.ca.gov] 
Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 3:29 PM 
To: Caes, Craig <Craig.Caes@sdcounty.ca.gov> 
Cc: Mitchell, Roger@Waterboards <Roger.Mitchell@waterboards.ca.gov> 
Subject: Update on WDRs transferring to LAMP 

Hey Craig, 

I am emailing you regarding all the facilities that we are currently working on together and their 
statuses: 

1. Tecate Truck Inspection 
a. WDR scheduled to be rescinded in May 2019 
b. No further action needed on your end 
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2. Lower Otay Lakes 

a. We have discussed this facility and I recently inspected to confirm it is eligible for LAMP 
enrollment 

b. I will cc you on inspection report going out soon 
c. Please provide an email confirming it is eligible for enrollment once you have gone 

through your process 
d. Contact info for Park: Lauren Raduc (858) 354-2240, lauren.raduc@sdcounty.ca.gov 

3. Mussey Grade Village Park 
a. Barbra Bradley, their consultant, has been in touch with both the county and water 

board about the repairs/upgrades to the OWTS 
b. The county will be over seeing the interim repair to the septic system (does not need 

LAMP enrollment) just initial approval and construction oversight 
c. Ms. Bradley will submit a ROWD for the upgraded package plant to be installed, which 

will be approved and regulated by the Water Board 
4. Fallbrook Kamp Retreat 

a. Inspection report being drafted and sent out soon will give the option to close dump 
station and process with LAMP enrollment or continue under water board’s regulation 

b. I will cc you on inspection report 

Please let me know if any of this information does not seem correct or if I am miss understanding 
anything you have said. Thank you for your help and cooperation in this effort. 

Respectfully, 

Brandon Bushnell, EIT 
Water Resource Control Engineer 
Direct: (619) 521-8044 
Front Desk: (619) 516-1990 
California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region 
2375 Northside Drive, Suite 100 
San Diego, CA 92108 
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